DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

DIVISION OF ENGINEERING SERVICES MATERIALS ENGINEERING AND TESTING SERVICES TRANSPORTATION LABORATORY—MS 5 5900 FOLSOM BOULEVARD, ROOM 151 SACRAMENTO, CA 95819-4612

E-MAIL: <New_Products@dot.ca.gov> PHONE: (916) 227-7073 FAX: (916) 227-7118

TTY: 711

December 31, 2008



Mr. Tony Khalil Monopole Inc. 4661 Alger Street Los Angeles, CA 90039

Dear Mr. Khalil:

The California Department of Transportation (Caltrans), Office of Health and Safety Services, has completed its review of the Material Safety Data Sheets (MSDS) for the following products:

Product	Tracking Number
Monochem Permashield Premium-Graffiti Control System, Model #'s 5600 & 5650	NPE 08-09-017
Monochem Permashield Sacrificial Coating, Model # 4200	NPE 08-09-018
Monochem Permashield Non Sacrificial Coating, Model #'s 5400 & 5300	NPE 08-09-019

The Office of Health and Safety Services have approved the use of these products by Caltrans employees when appropriate personal protective equipment is used. You are free to market these products to Caltrans and its contractors.

Because many other graffiti products such as yours are available and offer similar performance, Caltrans does not expend limited available resources to undertake an extensive evaluation of each and every such product in order to designate an "approved" or "qualified" product. Rather, as long as the product is determined to be safe for our employees to handle and use, vendors are free to solicit purchases from amongst the various Caltrans functions that may have use of such products.

You may access contact information for Caltrans programs in each of our 12 Districts via the internet at: http://www.dot.ca.gov/localoffice.htm.

Mr. Tony Khalil December 31, 2008 Page 2

If these products are proposed for use on any Caltrans construction contract, it is the supplier's responsibility to assure the product complies with all local water and air quality requirements. Any modification of recommended installation procedure, material, composition, or configuration of these products shall be conveyed to Caltrans.

Product reviews and acceptance or approvals do not constitute an endorsement of these products by Caltrans.

Thank you for giving Caltrans an opportunity to review these products. If you have any questions regarding the new products review process, please contact the New Products Desk at (916) 227-7073.

Sincerely,

L. JANIE SPENCER

Assistant New Products Coordinator Materials Engineering and Testing Services Division of Engineering Services

cc: BFlaws - Maintenance